
 

 

  

 

 

Financial Aid Information Night tentatively for Jan. 23@5:30pm. 

8th grade Career Fair in Wagner on Jan 18th. 

 

 

From the desk  

of Ron Swier: 

Kate Clites was a guest reader…she is pictured above 

surrounded by the students! ☺ Below is Preschool 

dad, Chris Plamp as he reads to the class while Mrs. 

Menning holds one his puppies he brought along. 

 

 

The Elementary students each made an ornament to place on the school’s 

Christmas tree displayed at the Aurora Co. Courthouse. 

On Dec. 15, Jim Guenthner joined Mrs. Kemp as they took the 5th grade students 

to sing for the public at the Open House at the Aur. Co. courthouse. 

 



 

 

 

  

Title I Tidbits 

The New Year has us setting goals and thinking about what we will change to improve in the upcoming year. I 
encourage you to make this year a year of literacy! You are your child’s first and most important teacher. Give them 
the gift of a lifetime…..teach them to read! Below you will find a checklist of literacy ideas for toddlers and 
preschoolers.  

Toddlers 

 I read with my child every day, even if it is just a few minutes. 
 I encourage my child to bring his favorite books to me so that we can read together. 
 I point to pictures and name them out loud, and encourage my child to point to pictures while we read. 
 I watch to see if my child sometimes makes eye contact with me when I read aloud. That tells me he/she is 

paying attention to me and the story.  
 I talk with my child throughout the day about things we are doing and things that are happening around us. 
 I try to be patient when my child wants to read the same book over and over again.  
 I encourage my child to “play” with books-pick them up, flip them from front to back, and turn the pages. 
 Sometimes I listen when my child “pretends” to read a book-he/she holds the book, goes from page to page, 

and says words, even though they’re not the words on the page. 
 I give my child paper and crayons so he/she can scribble, make pictures, and pretend to write 

Pre-schoolers 

 I help my child hear and say the first sound in words (like ”b” in boat).and notice when different 
words start with the same sound (like ”boat” and “book”)  

 I help my child hear words that rhyme (like moose, goose, and caboose) 
 I introduce new words to my child, like ”bow” and “stern” which mean the front of a boat and the 

back of a boat.  
 I talk with my child about the letters of the alphabet and notice them in books, like ”c” for canoe. 
 I point out signs and labels that have letters, like signs and foods in the grocery store.  
 I encourage my child to find the joy and fun in reading. Usually, I let my child choose the books we 

read. 
 I let my child pretend to read parts of the book when we read together. 
 I talk with my child about stories and make connections to things that happen in our own lives. 
 I ask “what,” “where,” and “how” questions when I read with my child to help him/ her follow 

along and understand the stories. 
 I help my child write notes or make books (like an alphabet book), even if his writing only looks 

like scribbles or marks.  
 I have my child use a scissors and practice cutting on a line and around shapes. 

Set aside a time every day to read or have your child read.    Unplug, disconnect from technology and get 
lost inside the covers of a book!    Make 2024 a year of Literacy!     Happy New Year! 

 

Happy 

2024! 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  

Elementary Concert 

Christmas 
Countdown 

The Elementary presented their 
Christmas concert on Nov. 30th to 

a full house. Band director, 
Miranda Paulson and Vocal 

director, Ferra Kemp teamed up to 
present a wonderful old-fashioned 
countdown to Christmas. The 5th 
graders introduced the songs and 

had solos as they read about Jingle 
Bells to Frosty to Santa coming to 

town as he was pulled in sleigh 
across the gym.  
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High School 

7th Grade 8th Grade 



 

  
Tate Tolsma received fourth place at the Ken Ruml 

Invitational Wrestling Tourney in Howard (picture below). 

Tate is a junior at Corsica-Stickney and is wrestling this 

year in the 165lb bracket for the MVPCS wrestling team. 

They have participated in a couple duals, the KWLPG 

invitational and in Plankinton Saturday December 16, 

where Tate place 2nd (picture below). 

2023-2024 Wrestling Schedule 

Nov 30-Presho 

Dec 2-KWLPG Invite 

Dec 7-Garretson 

Dec 9-Howard 

Dec 16-MVP Tourney 

Dec 22-McCook Central Invite 

Jan 6-Bandit Invitational in Miller 

Jan 20-Little B Tourney in Parkston 

Jan 25-Beresford 

Jan 27-Wagner Invite 

Feb 3-Volga 

Feb 6-Mt. V Invite 

Feb 17-Region 3B Tournament-Miller 

Feb 22-State Tournament in SF 



 

  

******************************************************************************************************* 

Corsica-Stickney FCCLA had two STAR 

events in November. Tanner Bartelt, Jett Kemp 

and Jaxson Muck (pictured left) sponsored a 

hygiene drive. Tia De Boer, Cali Howard (right), 

and Hallie Faber (not pictured) sponsored a 

Bingo event that was a food drive. All the 

hygiene and food items were donated to the 

Aurora and Douglas County food pantries. The 

bingo event also allowed the FCCLA chapter to 

make a monetary donation to each food pantry. 

Thank you to everyone who supported these 

students in their projects. 

Mrs. Strand’s 3rd graders helped Mrs. Menning’s preschool and Mrs. Reichert’s 1st grade students in 

making gingerbread houses. Not sure if they had more fun making them….or eating them! ☺ 



  

        First Grade was asked…..What would you give mom and dad for Christmas gifts? 

 Bryer Blom- I would give my mom & dad a golden retriever, because my dad wants a dog.  

 Rae Nelson- I would give my mom a card, because she would like it. I would give my dad a new pair of shoes, because he would like 
them.  

 Kailahni Obago- I would give my mom and dad a new car, because they could use it for going on vacation.  

 Oliver Johnson- I would give my dad a PS5 to play with me and I would give my mom a Christmas tree to put an ornament on.  

 Lane Donker- I would give my mom a basket, because she could put fruit in it. I would give my dad an Xbox, because he likes to race with 
my grandpa.  

 Avaya Harris- I would give my mom makeup, because she loves makeup. I would give my dad some tools, because he loves to fix things.  

 Ellie Groeneweg- I would give my mom cups, because she drinks coffee. I would give my dad a new phone, because his doesn't charge.  

 Emma Bultje- I would give my mom and dad a shirt, because I think they would like it.  

 Leighton Blom- I would give my mom & dad a new car, because I think they need it.  

 Boyd Johnson- I would give my mom & dad a photo of me & my brothers & sisters, because it would be a cool gift! 

 Anita Olson- I would give my mom & dad cars and I dog, because it would be nice!  

 Hayes Mulder- I would give my dad an ice shack, so he can put ice fishing lures in it. I would give mom a cooking pan, so she can cook 
food for us.  

 Charlie Wright- I would give my mom and dad a Christmas card, because I could get more presents! 

 Violet Boyle- I would give my mom and dad a watch, because they would like it.  

 Zander De Beer- I would give my mom a coffee cup, because she likes to drink coffee.  

 Alanna Tornow- I would give my mom new cups, because we need more with lids & straws. I would give my dad a blue pickup, because 
he needs a new car.  

 Asher Prickett- I would give my mom & dad a TV, so they can give Brailey a new one.  

 Kindergarten was asked ….What is your favorite Christmas movie? 
11 said The Grinch, 5-Frosty the Snowman, 2 said Home Alone, 2- Elf, 2-Rudolph, 1-Santa Claus is Coming to Town, 1-Elf on the Shelf, 1-Christmas 

Puppy Movie, 1-Family Christmas Movie, and 1- The Star. 

 



  

Mrs. Hongslo’s 5th graders had to make 

a diorama of an ecosystem and explain 

it to the younger students. 

Mrs. Reichert’s first graders got to make 

themselves into elves…they printed their faces 

and cut out, then placed them on the bodies 

that they had colored. 



 

 

  



 


